## April 20, 2009

To the Honorable Common Council Public Works Committee City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:

File No. 080390 vacates a portion of the east-west alley in the block bounded by West Meinecke Avenue, West North Avenue, North 53rd Street, and North 54th Street, in the 10th Aldermanic District. This vacation was initiated by Nancy Jablonski and Neil Guenther to consolidate properties on the north and south sides of the alley and will allow for the development of a play area for a day care center.

The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the proposed vacation. At the request of the Commissioner of Public Works, the petitioner has provided:

Benefit Assessments	\$1,952.88
Drainage Easement	\$600.00
Total	\$2,552.88

Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on April 20, 2009, recommended approval of the subject file.

Sincerely,

Rocky Marcoux
Executive Secretary
City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

cc: Ald. Michael Murphy